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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – Troop 243 starts off a pretty active February celebrating Scout Sunday at St. Pius on the 2nd with an emergency prep class a half hour later.  Our annual winter freeze is the first weekend of the month so let’s hope for some cold weather!  Engineering is the overall theme of our troop meetings this month and a trip to St. X to see their robotics program will be the highlight.  Merit Badge University will help our scouts push forward on their Eagle journey and we will accept our first 2014 flower sale orders.  On the 16th we will celebrate Scout Sunday at St. Barnabas and enjoy a hearty $5 pancake breakfast sponsored by our Venture Crew.  We wrap the month up by welcoming some new scouts to our troop during their crossover and we have a Court of Honor on February 26th.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
February 5th, 7:00 PM  – Patrol meeting to plan for Winter Freeze

February 12th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Introduction to Engineering, Deadline for blue card submissions and leadership elections.  Service Patrol is Danger
February 19th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Robotics demonstration at St. Xavier High School and the acceptance of our first flower sale orders – Since this is an offsite meeting there is no service patrol. February 26th, 7:00 PM – Court of Honor – Service Patrol is Nuclear Squirrels. Based on the scout’s last name, B through H are asked to bring a desert while, J through Z are asked to bring a drink.
Winter Freeze – The perfect camp out for some might include access to electronics, a warm cabin in which one can “camp” while it is cold outside, top notch food fixed by our own Eagle Scouts who are here to help with other surprises.  Well the first weekend of February brings us to exactly that type of camp out.  Our Annual Winter Freeze camp out is the weekend of February 8th and it includes all of the previously mentioned fun.  This is definitely one of the highlights of the year that no one should miss.  

Flower Sale  - The time is here and we will officially accept our first flower sale orders!!  Everyone should order early and order often.  However, no scout should leave a meeting until he knows that his order has been accepted.  Your order will be held if there are questions and you are not there to ask.  All paperwork needs to be completed CAREFULLY and FULLY.  Our folks who process the orders can get backed way up and your cooperation will be very helpful.  

Crew 243 Pancake Breakfast – Crew 243 will hold their only major fundraiser on February 16th from 9AM – 1PM.  Come early or stay after Mass and have a plentiful breakfast that includes all the pancakes you can eat and a choice of meat.  Throw in a cup of coffee and/or juice and you might just be full until dinner!  This year Troop 243’s scouts can obtain a special ticket for a free breakfast if they pick them up during one of the February meetings.  

Klondike Derby Fun! – From Nick Craven:  “Have you ever been to Klondike Derby?  If you haven't here is some information on it.  It is a campout at Camp Crooked Creek and we drag sleds around the camp to do competitive events with other troops.  The competitions were things like tomahawk throwing, search and rescue, and orienteering.  Our troop competed in two different groups.  


Klondike Derby is a fun campout where u get to learn and teach at the same time.  Every year I have gone I have learned something.  If you haven't been to Klondike Derby before it is a great experience.  This year almost everything went according to plan; we had a little trouble with the weather and mud.  Friday night, the wind picked up and threw the 20 by 20 tarp into the air and we had to improvise and flip it back over and fix it.  All I can say is that all the scouts that went on the campout reacted great to the mistakes and problems and pitched in when help was needed. I had a great time on this camp out and it is one of my favorites.  The best thing about this year’s trip was our timing.  We were never late and we had everything packed up and ready to leave on Saturday night.  I thank all the scouts that went on this trip and I hope you guys had fun.  I thank Mr. Early, Mr. Kennedy, and Mr. Jansing for taking us on this campout and going with us.  So, if you haven't been to Klondike Derby and you are interested we will probably go again.”
Miscellaneous – Merit Badge University will be on February 22nd.    We will attend St. Gabriel’s Blue Gold banquet in order to welcome some new scouts to our troop.  
Troop Leadership Meetings –The next Patrol Leader Council meeting is scheduled for February 23rd at 5:00 at St. Barnabas.  Adult leaders will meet February 24th at 7:00 for the ASM meeting and 8:00 for the committee meeting, in the St. Barnabas annex.  Everyone is invited to all of our meetings.




























